
Burneside Tennis Club 

We go into another season believing we offer excellent value as a tennis club for 

Burneside and the surrounding area. Members have access to play whenever they wish, 

making it ideal for families. We have a good programme of social tennis and new coaching 

opportunities this year. We also offer “pay and play” for visitors, and special rates for 

guests and new players considering joining. 

Visit our website: www.burnesidetennisclub.org.uk  

 

SOCIAL TENNIS  

We continue to welcome new players to our 
two weekday club sessions on Mondays and 
Thursdays at 10.30am to 1pm. The sessions are proving a 
very popular time to play and are well attended—great 
tennis too!  

FACEBOOK PAGE 

Search for us on Facebook . The club now 
has a private (members only) facebook page called 
‘Burneside Tennis Club’ - join us! 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FOR 2024-25 

Please complete the membership form, and email to 
DiMorris1@outlook.com and pay by BACS  

or send the completed membership form and cheque by 
post to  Sheila Hirst, Little Overend, Kentmere, Kendal LA8 
9JW.  

Every member will receive coloured shoe tags, this year 
they are lilac Please display these when playing at the club.  

Mens Championship & Womens 
Championship & BBQ………..  

Wimbledon will be just 
about to start! On  
Sunday 30th June 2024, 
the club will hold two 
tournaments and BBQ. 
This year we will have 
the winners’ names 
engraved on the 
trophies! Separate 
men’s tournament, and women’s tournament. Save the 
date because we will be competing for the best Men’s 
Burneside Tennis player and Ladies Champion 2024. 
That’s….. 

         …….BBQ and tournament 
Sunday 30th June 2024 11.00am  

QUIZ NIGHT! 

On Wednesday 13th October 2024 at 7.30pm at Burneside 
Cricket Club we will be having a Burneside Tennis Club Quiz 
Night.  Bring your friends!  Details nearer the time. Save the 
date. 

CEILIDH 2023 

On Friday 13th October 

2023 at 7pm at Burneside 

Cricket Club we held a very 

successful Burneside 

Tennis Club Ceilidh. 

Dancing to the fabulous 

Carolyn Francis & the 

Lakeland Fiddlers. If any 

tennis club member would 

like to run another one then the committee will be happy 

to support. 

COURT MAINTENANCE 

The courts are lovely to play on and so smart!  However we 
have had some damage from intruders in the recent past so 
please be extra vigilant. 

VETS TEAM 

We have entered a Vets team in the Lancaster League this 
Autumn— really competitive and great fun. We always 
need more players we can call on so anyone interested in 
playing for the team should contact Dennis or the club 
secretary as soon as possible. Congratulations to Dennis 
Morgan who will be taking on the captaincy next season. 

COACHING 

The Club introduced coaching again 
last year 2023 and it was very 
successful, proving so popular that 
we were delighted to extend to 
more sessions with James Wright 
(Cumbria LTA Coach of the Year 
2021). This year we are offering 

Mini, Junior and Adult sessions again starting  in late April 
2024. Please contact the secretary 01539 821985 or email 
sahirstie@gmail.com   if you would like further information 
or to book a place. 

 

The sport of Tennis: the most perfect 
combination of athleticism, artistry, power, 
style, and good humour. A beautiful game. 
Come and join us and have fun. 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/BurnesideTC

